
May 10, 2022 via email: yvonne@tlcghawaii.com

The Limtiaco Consulting Group 
1622 Kanakanui Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96817 

Attention: Ms. Yvonne Turro 

Subject: Limited Hazardous Materials Survey 
Department of Transportation 
Maui District Baseyard Expansion & Renovation, Part 2 
650 Palapala Drive, Kahului, Maui, Hawaii 96732 
TMK: (2) 3-8-079:018 
Project No. HWY-M-03-21, Phase 2 

The following comprehensive report documents the limited hazardous materials activities performed at 
Department of Transportation Maui Baseyard, Kahului, Maui, Hawaii on April 26, 2022. ETC inspected 
the Subject Site for suspected asbestos-containing materials (ACM), lead-containing paints (LCP), and 
arsenic-containing materials (AsM) as specified by Ms. Yvonne Turro of the Limtiaco Consulting Group. 

Laboratory analysis indicated that no asbestos-containing materials were found, however lead-based and 
lead-containing paints were identified. These findings are summarized below: 

Lead-Based Paints 

• Yellow paint on the fuel station parking bollards was lead-based.

Lead-Containing Paints 

• Red paint on the fuel station tank motor and pipes was lead-containing.
• Brown paint on the fuel station concrete canopy was lead-containing.
• Off-white paint on the maintenance building interior conduit was lead-containing.
• Off-white paint on the repair shop interior conduit was lead-containing.
• Grey paint on the repair shop exterior conduit and junction box was lead-containing
• Brown paint on the repair shop exterior CMU walls was lead-containing

The findings and recommendations of ETC’s limited hazardous material survey extended only to those 
areas that were accessible at the time of the site reconnaissance. Any areas that were inaccessible either 
due to physical restraints (i.e. areas within walls, behind locked doors, beneath flooring materials, hidden 
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materials, etc.) or occupancy are not covered under the scope of this survey and should be evaluated for 
hazardous materials separately prior to any disturbance. 

If you have any questions or desire further information, please feel free to contact me at 808-839-7222. 

Respectfully, 

ENVIROSERVICES & TRAINING CENTER, LLC 

Sara Marvin 
Environmental Scientist 
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